Ashlar Lodge # 29

Quarterly Trestle Board

Fall 2016
 Howie Bloom: Worshipful Master 
208-559-6195
Secretary: Joe Kowalczyk
208-870-3099
 Trestle Board Editor: Bob Bouy

Meetings: Our Stated meetings are at 7:30 pm on the First Wednesday of every month.  We are dark in July and August. The called meeting (third Wednesday of each month) will be used to prepare for degree work or education, and will open on the lowest degree necessary for the planned work that evening.
Practices: held on the Saturday’s following the stated and called meetings if needed. We usually start with breakfast at La Baron’s Café at 8:00 AM, then up to the Lodge for degree work, usually by 9:15 AM. All are welcome for breakfast, practice or both!
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Words from the Worshipful Master in the East:

Brethren,

We have weathered the summer months and we now resume our labors within the Lodge.  The next few months will be busy ones.  We have had Grand Lodge and a Fall Communication.  Elections will be coming sooner than you know it followed closely by Installations.  I know many of us will be traveling to other Lodges not only just to visit but to help out when needed.  I think Ashlar does an excellent job visiting the Lodges within our District as well as without. 

Grand Lodge went more or less as expected: Resolution #1 failed, #2 through #9 passed and Resolutions #10 and #11 failed.  We will go over these briefly at the next Stated Meeting and I will send out the Grand Lodge Abstract via email for your reading pleasure.   Grand Lodge Assessment (Per Capita) did go up, not to $50,00, not to $55.00 but much to the surprise of everyone (except for the creators of the budget) it went up to $60.00!  Some spirited talk was held both for and against but a fairly close vote passed it.  So, with our new By-Law change (that I'm told was approved) Ashlar #29's Member Financial Obligation (total Dues) will now be $120.00 starting January 1, 2017.  Not too much we can do about that. The only thing you can do is make sure you show up to every Lodge function and get your monies worth. Having said that, I hope to see everyone at our next Stated Meeting on October 5th.

By Worshipful Master Howie Bloom
Upcoming Dates to Remember: 

*** Sept 28; Wednesday. MM Degree at Ionic #82 in Cascade; 6:00 PM dinner, degree to follow
*** Oct 4; Tuesday. Mt. Moriah #39; Stated Communication at 7:30 PM, possible EA degree
*** Oct 5; Wednesday. Ashlar 29; Stated Communication 6:30 dinner, meeting to follow @ 7:30 PM.
*** Oct 8; Saturday. Silver City #13; Stated Communication; lunch at noon, meeting to follow
*** Oct.11; Tuesday. Meridian #47 Stated Communication at 7:30 PM.
*** November is Elections month in Lodges
8th Masonic District Mason of the Year Award
This is an award “earned” by a Brother in our District who always seems to go above and beyond what is asked of him, and just makes Masonry more rewarding. The award was presented at the District meeting by the DDGM Bob Bouy and the Most Worshipful Grand Master Jim Hensley.

Our recipient this year is Brother H. Sherman Burger III, of Mt. Moriah #39 in Caldwell. He is always filling a chair in his lodge, is a Grand Lodge Officer in the line, on several Grand Lodge committees, repeatedly hosts the District Picnic, and is always there when needed, among many, many other attributes, including his great sense of humor! Please congratulate him for all the work he has done in our District and will probably do in the future.   

“Building Character”

We are building day by day,

In a good or evil way,

And the building as it grows,

Will our inmost self-disclose?

Till in every arch and line,

All our thoughts and virtues shine,

We may build a castle grand,

Or a wreck upon the sand.

Do you ask what building this?

That can show both pain and bliss,

That can be both dark and fair,

Lo! Its name is character.

Build it well what er’ you do,

Build it straight and strong and true.

Build it clean and high and broad,

Build it for the eyes of GOD.
Written by: Benjamin F. Bledsoe, PGM, Grand Lodge of California early 1900’s
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And From 
The West

 
My Brothers, 

Fall is upon us and I hope you all had a good summer. I know I had a great summer. Lodge on the Lake, Silver City, Placerville, and the bean feed are just some of the activities I was at this summer.
   Grand Lodge is over and was a success. Being my first time to attend I was glad to be a part of it. It was definitely an experience. I got to see many Brothers from around the state that I haven't seen in a while and met many more. To see the workings of how the Grand Lodge works was interesting. Our attendance as Lodge members does make a difference when it comes to voting especially within our own Lodge. Having been a part of the votes for the Grand session this year I understand that proxies are welcome, but voting on other issues only works if a person is physically there, so your attendance at our regular stated meetings is important.       
   Our Fall communication was a success as well, and many thanks go out to Butte #37 in Emmett for hosting our district. Thank you to the Brothers that attended. Once again Ashlar prevailed and won the bean feed. For those of you that missed it you all missed out on some good food and dessert. They had my favorite kind of cake....the square one. 
   Congratulations to the new Most Worshipful Grand Master, James Hensley, and the newly installed Grand Lodge Officers as well. To the 8th District Mason of the year, Sherm Burger, I want to say congrats as well as thank you for all you do in Freemasonry. 
   This year has gone by quite quickly and we will be having elections here soon for Ashlars new officers. Again I would like to point out that your attendance at Lodge is important, so if anyone needs a ride just reach out, we will find you a ride. 
   The Kindles for Kids program is going good for Ashlar and special thanks goes out to our Secretary, Joe Kowalczyk, for his donation to the program. We had 4 schools on board with the reading program this last school year and our goal this year is 7, and that's half the schools in our district. Remember I make and sell Masonic hitch covers to raise money for the Kindle program. They are $50 and are a great idea for those of you that don't have Masonic plates on your vehicles. I also have stainless steel necklaces for sale for $20 to raise money for another Masonic program within the 8th Masonic district. 
   That's all I have for now from the West. May Peace, Harmony, and Brotherly Love prevail!
   
Senior Warden Sean Fuller 
The 8th District Update

According to: DDGM “Barkin” Bob 

September is an exciting month for everyone in Idaho, but especially Masons. Besides the cooler weather, we have a new Most Worshipful Grand Master, with a list of new ideas. Our congratulations go out to MWPGM John Warner and the Grand Lodge Officers, for completing a great year with some trying times along the way. Grand Lodge was exciting, with some spirited debate and a lot of Resolutions voted on. All of our District Lodges were represented by their Officers, who helped make the choices which will govern us in the future. Here is a short recap of what went on this session:
· Resolutions 1, 10, 11 failed

· Resolutions 2 through 9 passed

· Per capita “assessment” rose from $45 to $60.

· Petition to form a new daylight lodge in Twin Falls was voted down.

Our new Most Worshipful Grand Master is Brother Jim Hensley, and Brother Bill Curtis was elected to Most Worshipful Deputy Grand Master, and will assume the East in 2017-2018. Be sure to congratulate them when you next meet!


It was nice to meet with our new Most Worshipful Grand Master Jim Hensley and Deputy Grand Master Bill Curtis during the District meeting in Emmett on the 22nd. The food was very good, and the fellowship equal. I think those Brothers actually enjoy cooking! The “secret recipe” spaghetti sauce was as good as ever. 
    The Lodge of Excellence awards were handed out to each of our Lodges in the 8th District, which is something for all of us to be proud of. Past DDGM Steve really was responsible for this great accomplishment, and I know we can repeat again this year. Remember to focus on what the tasks are for this award, then do the best you can to accomplish them. 

I will be meeting with the Masters and Wardens of our District to do event planning for the coming year, so if you have any ideas of what you would like to have for District events, be sure to give them an earful! Brother Sherman has agreed to host the summer “bean feed” picnic this summer, date to be decided soon. And the host lodge will be: Silver City 13, for the lowest turnout at our District meeting in Emmett. Worshipful Master Rick promised beans for all!

There will not be a Spring District Communication, since a new program is being developed for training. Be sure to read about the training which will be available, and support the program by promoting attendance by your Lodge members. 


I plan on attending all the October stated meetings at our Lodges and sure hope to see you there. 

DDGM Bob Bouy

My email is: boblin4b@outlook.com 
My cell is 208-761-1025.
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And finally, the South!

Greetings Brethren, 

As many of you know I am from Kamiah, Idaho, a small town about five hours north of here. In that area, this is the time of year where we began preparing for many things including winterization, harvest, and preparing everything from our house vehicles etc. for the new change in weather conditions. Well Brothers, I want to make this short and sweet, but we have a new change in our Masonic weather conditions from what I hear. What I've heard in the last District Communication is nothing less than a weather change that we must start preparing for. The common denominator I have been seeing across not only Idaho but across the United States, and something that we have talked about many times, is the next generation of masons. Will there be a next generation and brothers? I am here to give you hope but I'm also here to say we need to prepare ourselves for this new change. I know many of the brothers have already been asking and trying to come up with some plans to help prepare for this generational change of masons and make it an easier process. Coming from the South all I ask is that we don't forget our obligation when marketing masonry. I heard our new Most Worshipful Grandmaster of Idaho bring up new and different marketing ideas for this next year. I also heard many Brothers from other Lodges who brought up great ideas. I think what I'm trying to say is, let's get back to basics. Let's look at how we live our lives how we treat others. Let's live our life as though someone is watching us at all times deciding whether or not to be a Mason by how we look and act. So in closing my brothers let's get back to basics, focus on bettering not just ourselves but others in the community as well. Brothers I hope you have a great fall preparing for this new change.
Junior Warden Jake DeBerg
From our Secretary

Fall, it's my favorite season, next to Winter, and then of course Spring, my least favorite season is the remaining one, it usually gets too HOT and over crowed with folks to really enjoy.  You’re probably thinking, where is he going with all this? Actually, nowhere, I have too much work around my house due to things falling, like leaves from the trees, rain falling again from the sky. With any luck Gas prices will also continue to fall, let’s hope the stock market doesn't get any ideas from this season. Falling in love with this season, seems to be a favorite past time, so my brothers, enjoy the fall season, stand up straight, walk slowly, so you don't fall.  It's ok to fall in love during this beautiful season, just be careful you don't trip along the way.   With having said that, let’s make an effort to attend lodge, enjoy some fellowship and brotherly love, along with the bright light this season bestows upon us.  Always, remembering and being thankful for the beautiful palette used by the Great Architect of the Universe during this season when things really color up nicely.  
Brother Joe

** 2016 Lodge Officers **

WM Howie Bloom

559-6195
SW Sean Fuller

901-2309

JW Jake DeBerg 

515-9864
TR Bruce Wethered

854-9800
SEC Joe Kowalczyk

870-3099

SD Roger Gamble

409-0289

JD John Ransdell

608-1735
ML Bob Nelson

407-7202

CH Richard Fretz

466-9516
SS Clinton Ransdell

501-9250
JS Alan Anderson

757-1676
TL Bud Wethered

250-8501

Fall Birthdays
We wish all the Brothers below a very happy birthday, and hope there are many more in the future.
October

Bruce Wethered
October 12

Philip Drew

October 19

Don Johnson

October 26
November

Edward Goering
November 16

Joe Kowalczyk
November 27

December

Dee McAlister

December 14

Marv Askey

December 26

Michael Moon

December 28

Robert Bradford
December 31
Words you might have heard in Lodge?

“Sanctum Sanctorum”: The hidden, inner place; the holy of holies, the secret room of the Temple of Solomon in which rested the Ark of the Covenant, and where once each year, alone, the High Priest pronounced the name of the Most High. 

“Superfice”: A surface or its area; the exterior part, superficial area, or face of a thing. 
Where have you been? 
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Brothers,

Let us always meet on the Level, Act by the Plumb, and part on the Square!
Remember, we always have room for an article you may wish to write for the Brothers!
Finally, all good things must come to an end, so we bid you... (As Brother John would say):
Do Svidaniya






